CSU, SACRAMENTO

2010-11 FACULTY SENATE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

Tuesday, February 15, 2011
3:00-5:00

Sacramento Hall, Room 275
Present:
Barrena, Buckley, Hecsh, Krabacher, Miller, Peigahi, Piloyan, Pinch, Russell, Sheley, Sheppard, Taylor, Van Gaasbeck, Wagner
Guests:
William Dillon, Edward Jones, Pat Worley
MINUTES:

1. Minutes from February 8, 2011 – amendments: item 3, 2nd bullet: “…Barrena stated that some of these this data may already exist.” Item 7, 1st bullet: “…Barrena voiced her opposition to the proposal because it doesn’t impose enough rigor.” The minutes were approved as amended. 
2. Open Forum:

· Piloyan announced that ASI recently approved a “Resolution to Enhance Academic Advising”. The Committee agreed to add the item to the agenda.
· Buckley distributed information on emeriti access to library databases. There are different explanations for what is going on with this access involving the Library Dean, Tabzeera Dosu, Vice President and Chief Information Officer, Larry Gilbert, and Associate Vice President of Academic Computing Resources, Doug Jackson. Buckley stated that the emeriti access to library databases and the responses from IRT are representative of the communication problems with faculty.
· Buckley distributed information related to KBox implementation. Barrena recommended that the Senate introduce a resolution opposing Kboxes. Buckley stated that the campus might utilize a lesser version/usage of the Kboxes, like that is currently used by the College of Business Administration. The Committee referred the matter to AITC to draft the resolution.
· Dillon requested that item 8 (Electronic Evaluations) be referred to FPC and UARTP for review and comment. Barrena and Dillon had a discussion over the November 18, 2010 memo from Dillon, Presiding Member of the UARTP Committee, and whether or not it had adequately addressed the concerns of the Executive Committee in relation to electronic evaluations. Sheppard requested that further discussion be delayed until the item came up for official discussion.

· Peigahi distributed information on the status of the Graduation Initiative/Closing the Achievement Gap documents. Barrena stated that it appears the original document is being overhauled and it’s looking more like a strategic plan. Each recommendation needs appropriate data and analysis.
· Noel asked for guidance and advice on the Class Size Task Force’s report recommendation on class size adjustments and the Committee’s referral to FPC. Sheppard suggested that FPC seek information from across different colleges, as there may be differences. 
· Barrena thanked Provost Sheley for sending out the notice to the campus community announcing the convocation. She asked if it could be sent to students through SacSend? Sheley indicated it has been sent or will be shortly.

· Barrena asked if there was a march planned for March. Sarkis stated that CSSA was developing a March 14 march. 

· Hecsh announced that GE/GRPC is considering proposals for learning collaboratives.

3. ASI Elections Complaint Committee and ASI Appellate Council – The Committee continued its discussion over whether or not the Senate should continue to appoint faculty representatives to each of these bodies. According to Dillon and John LaRocco (current faculty representative to the Appellate Council), the governing policies are more political than judicial, and without significant revision, the Senate ought not to appoint faculty. Barrena stated that a compelling case has not been made warranting the withdrawal of faculty representation. Barrena stated that any judicial process is flawed and advocated continued involvement, guidance and leadership from the faculty. Dillon stated that practice and policy should be aligned – don’t act like the procedure is purely judicial. Miller stated that the Committee should not have a referendum on whether or not the process is valid or not. Faculty involvement is paramount, otherwise, the process could be much worse. Sheppard stated that perhaps the practice of sending law trained faculty to serve on these bodies added to the controversy surrounding the process and that perhaps faculty trained in conflict resolution might be better. Barrena moved to affirm the Senate’s continued appointment of faculty to the ASI Elections Complaint Committee and ASI Appellate Council. The motion was approved on a majority vote (with 2 abstentions).
4. Chair’s business:

A. One semester replacements on policy committees – Sheppard asked the Committee’s advice on how to handle the several positions on policy committees where the faculty representative either has a class conflict or is on leave. Much depends on the chair’s desire for a replacement if they need help with the committee’s business. Barrena recommended appointing one semester replacements if the chair deems it necessary.

B. Faculty Senate meeting on February 24 – Sheppard stated that given the abbreviated Senate meeting on February 17 (due to the presentation of the Faculty Endowment for Student Scholars), did the Committee wish to add a Senate meeting on February 24? The Committee agreed.

C. Sheppard reminded the Committee that FPC is currently looking at the awards structure, particularly how the librarians/SSPARs and coaches have been lumped together as one unit. There are very few SSPARs left on campus and the coaches do not want to participate. For 10-11, Sheppard authorized a selection committee of 2 librarians and one SSPAR to evaluate a nomination for an outstanding university service award. 
D. CCE dean’s search – Sheppard advised that the policy governing the composition of a search committee for a college dean doesn’t fit for CCE. The Committee discussed the policy for vice president searches and asked if this would be appropriate. Wagner advised that the policy for academic administrator searches stipulates that the majority of the search committee members be faculty. Wagner and Sheley will review the policy for academic administrator searches and bring a proposal for the search committee back to the Committee for 2/15. Miller asked to review the policies governing search committees for both a college dean and an academic administrator. Hecsh suggested that discussion over the search committee renew a familiarity with CCE, e.g., what sort of courses are offered? who teaches there? who takes classes there?
E. Sheppard updated the Committee on the conversion of older Senate office documents to digitized versions.

F. Sheppard reported that a suggestion came out of the CSU senate chairs discussion was campuses using a student “concierge” as a one-stop service for students to get information on “where do I go for …?” This item was added to the unfinished business list.
5. Academic Priorities – after brief discussion over additional amendments, the Committee agreed to place the item on the Senate agenda for March 3 as a continued first reading item. 


6. Electronic evaluations – Barrena thanked Sheley for his efforts in drafting some language for the Senate to consider. She invited the UARTP Committee’s opinion on Sheley’s draft. Sheppard asked Dillon to have the UARTP Committee to review the draft and provide advice in time for a first reading on 3/3. Dillon advised that he was preparing to send out Sheley’s draft to the UARTP Committee, department chairs, college deans and the primary and secondary committee chairs. Barrena suggested that the full UARTP policy sections available when the item comes up for Senate consideration. Sheppard asked Dillon if different types of faculty could choose different methods (e.g., probationary faculty vs. tenured). Sheley cautioned about generational differences in the faculty. 

In discussion of future Senate agendas, the Committee agreed to place an item appointing Val Smith to the consent calendar on 2/24 for the WASC Interim Report Steering Committee. The Committee agreed to place ASI’s resolution on advising on the Senate agenda for 2/24 as a first reading item. In the meantime, the Committee referred the resolution to APC. Buckley reminded that the symbol already exist for denoting hybrid courses. Some programs aren’t designating these courses – the policy says a department/program must designate. 
7. Petition process for appeals to the repeat policy – Van Gaasbeck stated that she and Dennis Geyer want to present the petition information to the department chairs. Sheley stated that he would add this to the next agenda for the department chairs. Barrena recommended that it be an information item for the Senate on 2/24. The Committee agreed. 
